The Marysvale Town Board meeting minutes for March 11, 2025 at 7:00 p.m.
Attending:   Mayor Bill Davis and Councilmembers Kennedy Sylvester, Jon Christensen, Keith Anderton and Jeania Kennedy.
Submitted by:  Karen Christensen, Town Clerk
1. Approval of Town Board Minutes of 2/11/2025/2025:  A motion was made by Jon Christensen and seconded by Jeania Kennedy to approve the minutes as submitted.  All in favor, motion passes.

2. Pay Town Bills for February 2025:  A motion was made by Jeania Kennedy and seconded by Keith Anderton to pay the bills for February 2025.  All in favor, motion passes.

3. Appointment of Planning and Zoning Member:  The town board heard from both Chris Coleman and James (JR) Hoesman regarding the qualifications and interest in the position on the Planning and Zoning Board.  A motion was made by Jeania Kennedy and seconded by Kennedy Sylvester to appoint James (JR) Hoesman to the position on Planning and Zoning and to appoint Chris Coleman as an alternate.  Both Jon Christensen and Keith Anderton abstained from the vote.  Bill Davis voted yes.  Motion passes.

4. Appointment of Town Building Official:  The Chairman of Planning and Zoning addressed the board and explained that our town ordinances provide for the town to have a building official.  The purpose of the position is to review all incoming requests for building permits and make sure they conform to the ordinances.  For instance, setbacks, placement of septic and replacement fields, easements, ownership, distance from fire hydrants.  There was vigorous discussion about the positon and who could do the job, how much it will pay and how the town finds the person.  It was decided that the Chairman of Planning and Zoning would work with the town clerk to post the position and what the requirements would be.

5. Request for Variance – Joe Kent:  Caleb MacGill, Chairman of Planning and Zoning explained to the town council that this issue has been resolved as the Homeowner adjusted their project as to not need the requested variance.  No action was necessary.

6. [bookmark: _GoBack]Town Fee Schedule:  There was significant discussion about the town’s fee schedule.  It was decided that the town treasurer, Wendy Steed and the town clerk, Karen Christensen would work together to update some of the fees on the fee schedule and bring it back for discussion at the next town board meeting.  A motion was made by Keith Anderton and seconded by Jeania Kennedy.  All in favor, motion passes.

7. Water Impact Fee – Kelly Crane/Ensign Engineering:  Due to a family emergency, the town’s engineer, Kelly Crane was unable to make the meeting.  Mayor Davis explained that Kelly has some recommendations for the town based on his research of other similarly sized towns.  Mayor Davis also explained that the new municipal well is now out to bid and that they have a bid walk through on Wednesday March 12.  There will be a meeting on March 26th at 1:00 with Mayor Davis and Councilmember Christensen to open the bids, followed by a special meeting of the town council on March 26th at 7:00 pm to accept the winning bid.  There was also a question from resident Guy Atwood.  He asked if the well produces good water will the town then issue water meters.  Mayor Davis said he will have to defer to the town’s engineer because the grant funding for distribution has been put on hold from the feds.  A motion was made by Keith Anderton and seconded by Jon Christensen to table this item to the April 2025 meeting so our town’s engineer can be present.  All in favor, motion passes.

8. Reports, Updates, Old Business Follow-up, Elected Officials and Staff: Keith Anderton gave a brief update on the rodeo committee’s meeting with our town’s community advisor, Tyler Timmons.  They are working on applying for grant funds for the rodeo grounds.  Keith went on to say that the town needs to use the facilities for more than rodeos as this will increase the likelihood of the town getting grant funds for this project.

9. Public Comment:  Connie Buell asked if the town was going to have an Easter egg hunt this year.  Jeania Kennedy said she will talk to Sherry Winckle to see if she would be willing to put this event on again this year.

A motion was made by Keith Anderton and seconded by Jon Christensen to adjourn the meeting at 9:05pm.  All in favor, motion passes.
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